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Blogging and Social Media Guidelines

The rapidly growing phenomenon of blogging, social networks and other forms of online electronic publishing are emerging as unprecedented opportunities for outreach and information-sharing.

The Minnesota Council on Foundations encourages staff to be champions of our mission by participating in our organizational blog and spreading the word about our association, our services and our work to advance philanthropy. The goals of the MCF blog are to:

· Increase the frequency and timeliness of our communications with members, nonmember grantmakers, and the nonprofit community.

· Enhance the efficacy of our other e-communications, as blog content reinforces e-newsletter content and adds a dynamic, traffic-building component to mcf.org.

· Strengthen our relationships with members and others by offering opportunities for two-way communication and community-building.

· Enable us to reinforce key messages such as public trust and accountability, diversity and inclusivity, and the value of philanthropy to society.

· Reinforce MCF’s image as a creative, responsive thought-leader in the community.

It is in MCF’s best interest that staff understand the responsibilities of discussing MCF in the public square known as the internet. With that in mind, we have developed these guidelines for MCF bloggers:
1. Be responsible. Blogs, wikis, photo-sharing and other forms of online dialogue are individual interactions, as well as organizational communications. MCF staff members are personally responsible for their posts.

2. Be smart. A blog or community post is visible to the entire world. Remember that what you write will be public forever and could be quoted elsewhere – so be respectful to the organization, coworkers, members, sponsors and other community members, and protect your privacy.

3. Identify yourself. Authenticity and transparency are driving factors of the blogosphere. List your name and your role at MCF. (Remember, you are always representing MCF and accountable for what you write.)
4. Respect the privacy of others. Don’t publish or cite personal details and photographs about MCF members, staff, partners, vendors or other community contacts without their permission. Don’t divulge or discuss proprietary information, internal documents, or other confidential MCF material. Disclosure of information on the blog is subject to the “Electronic Communications Policy” and “Responsible Use of E-Mail & Internet” sections of the MCF Employee Handbook. Don’t spread gossip, hearsay or assumptions.
5. Write what you know. You have a unique perspective on our organization based on your talents, skills and responsibilities. Share your knowledge, your passions and your personality in your posts by writing about what you know. If you’re interesting and authentic, you’ll attract readers who understand your specialty and interests. And compelling content is what will make readers return to the blog in the future.
6. Stay focused. Write about only one topic per post. This will help readers sort the material and read what is important to them. If you have another idea, write a second post.

7. Include links. Find out who else is blogging about the same topic and cite them with a link or make a post on their blog. Links are what determine a blog’s popularity rating on blog search engines, and they add credibility to our blog by showing that we recognize MCF is not the only voice. It’s also a way of connecting to the bigger conversation and reaching out to new audiences. Be sure to also link to the rich content on mcf.org.
8. Be respectful. It’s okay to disagree with others – but cutting down or insulting readers, colleagues, members, sponsors, vendors and others is not. Respect your audience, and never use disparaging language to express yourself.

9. Ask questions. If appropriate, end your post with a question for the readers to stimulate feedback and keep the conversation going. Encourage (civil) debate.

10. Work matters. Ensure that your blogging doesn’t interfere with your other work commitments. Discuss with your manager if you are uncertain about the time you are allocating to the MCF blog.

Thanks to Easter Seals for providing the template that helped shape our guidelines for public internet discourse.
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